
• to combat terrorism, whether perpetrated by individuals, groups or states, by 
every means possible consistent with human rights and the rule of law. They 
also recognised the linkages between terrorism, illegal trafficking in drugs and 
arms, and money laundering. They welcomed the growing international con-
sensus in fighting terrorism, and in particular the steps taken towards a UN 
Convention on Suppression of Terrorist Bombings, and hoped that this would 
contribute to the development of a comprehensive legal framework. They also 
called on all states to enact laws to make punishable acts of conspiracy within 
their jurisdictions to commit terrorist offences. 

La nd min es 
25. Fleads of Govemment addressed the serious humanitarian crisis caused by 
anti-personnel mines and noted the negotiation of the Convention on the Pro-
hibition of the Use, Stockpiling, Production and Transfer of Anti-Personnel 
Mines and on their Destruction, adopted in Oslo on 18 September 1997. They 
invited Commonwealth and other countries in a position to do so to consider 
joining the original signatories of this Convention when it first opens for signa-
ture in Ottawa on 3 December 1997. They stressed that an effective solution to 
the global problem of anti-personnel mines would only be possible through 
effective international co-operation in all relevant fora including, inter alia, the 
United Nations, the Conference on Disarmament, regional organisations and 
groupings and enhanced international assistance for mine clearance and for the 
care and rehabilitation and economic integration of mine victims. 

Mediterranean 
26. In acknowledging the multi-faceted problems affecting the Mediterranean, 
Heads of Government welcomed the Euro-Mediterranean Conference in 1995 
and its follow-up conference in Malta in 1997, and affirmed their support to the 
international and regional institutions committed to the promotion of peace 
and security in the Mediterranean region. 

International Criminal Court 
27. Heads of Government expressed their belief that an International Crim-
inal Court (ICC) would be an important development in the international 
promotion of the rule of law. They expressed support for the efforts of the UN 
Preparatory Committee to negotiate a Statute for an ICC and encouraged par-
ticipation in those negotiations and in the Plenipotentiary Conference next 
year by as many Commonwealth countries as possible. 

Commonwealth Functional Co-operation 
28. Heads of Government considered various aspects of Commonwealth 
functional co-operation, which they reaffirmed as essential for translating the 
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